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Our Lady Queen of Peace, 849 OLD ESQUIMALT Road,  VICTORIA,  BRITISH COLUMBIA  V9A 4W9 
  

MONDAYS:  CHURCH & PARISH OFFICE ARE CLOSED 

PARISH OFFICE OPEN TUESDAY – FRIDAY  9:00 – 12:00  & 1:00 – 4:15    250.384.3884   Fax: 250.384.3664 
  

       TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY 

  M 

   A 

   S 

   S 

 

Weekday  12:10 12:10 12:10 12:10  - 

Weekend - - - - 5:00 10:00 

TRADITIONAL LATIN 1
st
 Sat. of the month - - - 9:00 10:30am 12:00 

HUNGARIAN        1
st
 Sunday of the month - - - - -  2:00 

Blessed John Henry Newman Society Mass 
1st Sunday of every Month Mass at 3pm   

9:30am 9:30am 9:30am - 9:30am 2:00 

ADORATION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT 
every Tuesday and 1

st
 Friday of the month 

10:00 - - 10:00 - - 

ROSARY - 1
st
 Friday of the month  - 10:30 am 11:00 11:30 11:30 11:30 - - 

Devotion to MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP - after Mass 12:10 - - - - 

Devotion to INFANT JESUS OF PRAGUE - - 
after Mass 

12:10 - - - 

CONFESSIONS: 1
st
 Sat. of every month 3:00- 

4:00pm    Ring the bell and enter when GREEN 

light is ON.   

10:15 

11:30am  

11:00  

11:45am  

11:00  

11:45am 
10:15 

11:30am 

4:00 

4:30pm 
9:15 

9:30am 

BAPTISMS: To have your child baptized at Our Lady Queen of Parish, please call the Parish Office at least 3 months in advance to arrange  

an appointment with the Pastor. Parents are expected to participate in the Baptismal preparation course TBA.  

MARRIAGES: If you wish to have your marriage solemnized at Our Lady Queen of Peace Church, please call the office at least 6 months 

prior to the intended date as the preparation for this life commitment takes time, thought and considerable paper work. If you are not registered 

at Our Lady Queen of Peace parish have the documents prepared in your own Parish.   
  

THE CATHOLIC  WOMEN’S  LEAGUE 

meets on the  2nd Wednesday of every month after the Noon Mass  

PRESIDENT: ELSIE LAMBTON         No meetings in July &August 

KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS 

Contact: Don Lambton - 250.995.1531 or lambton@shaw.ca 

IMPORTANT:   IN THE HOSPITAL? 

If you or family member is hospitalize or is going to the hospital and 

would like to be visited by your PARISH PRIEST, Please call the PARISH 

OFFICE to make this request.  

HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ONLY! 

After office hours including weekends, holidays or during the night, 

you can call: the Hospital Chaplain  (RJH/VGH): 

Fr. Ian Stuart -  250.889.3761   
 

 

KEEPING IN CONTACT: We extend our hands and hearts in Christian fellowship to you here, celebrating with us, whether long-time 

residents or newly arrived in the Parish. We thank God that you are with us. If we may assist you, please fill out the form below and place 

in the collection basket or mail to the PARISH OFFICE (address on top) . THANK YOU. Please mark the proper BOX (below on the left side). 
 
    

             New Parishioner       
     

      Have moved here is new address 

          

            I am home-bound and would like  someone to visit me            
         

            I am going to be in the hospital, please call on me   

                          

 NAME:   _____________________________________________________________ 

                                                                        

 ADDRESS: ___________________________________Postal Code______________ 

                   ___________________________________________________________ 

 

 HOME …………….………..……..    WORK ……………….….………..…….  

                                       

 e-mail: ________________________________@____________________________ 

 SUNDAY DONATIONS can be done by using:  

boxed Sunday Envelopes or by automatic bank withdrawal. (The PARISH OFFICE can supply you with necessary documents). 
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‘Legacies’ 
Our Lady Queen of Peace acknowledges 

with gratitude past legacies which we use to 

maintain the integrity of our Church. 

 

Please include us in your ‘LAST WILL’, 

how will we survive without it? 
 

Legacies are a way of providing assurance 

that the parish has income or savings in the 

event of unforeseen emergencies. 

 

The monthly ‘Building Fund and Collection’ 

pays for maintenance/replacement items. 
 

Sacramental Information 

Baptism: at Our Lady Queen of Peace you must 

call the office at least 3 months in advance to arrange an 

appointment with the Pastor. It is assumed that the family 

has Our Lady Queen of Peace parish connection and 

practices the faith by attending Sunday Mass on a weekly 

basis. You may meet with the Pastor and take the course 

even if your child has not yet been born. Parents are 

expected to participate in the Baptismal preparation. 

At least one Godparent or both must be baptized and 

confirmed and are practicing Catholics. Non-parishioners 

are required to have a Letter of Recommendation 

from your Pastor to have your child Baptized in our 

parish.  

Marriage: at Our Lady Queen of Peace because the 

Church is deeply concerned about each marriage, couples 

are asked to give a minimum of six months’ notice prior 

to the intended date of their wedding. Church policy 

requires that marriages be performed in your home parish 

– unless you are registered and attend elsewhere. 

Funeral: at Our Lady Queen of Peace individual 

arrangements with a priest. Begin by calling the parish 

office. 

Please Note 
If you suffer from Celiac disease, we are able to offer a low-

gluten Host. If you are interested, please come to the sacristy 

before Mass and inform the priest. 
 

Respect Life Ministry 
If you are expecting a child and are feeling confused; if 

you are thinking that there is no way out of this situation 

for you; if you want to talk to someone, call, text 

250.812.0087 email: respectlifem@gmail.com 
 

Vancouver Island Crisis-Line 

The Vancouver Island Crisis Society is contracted 

by Island Health. We are a registered non-profit 

agency whose services include: 

24-hour crisis lines: 1-888-494-3888 

Crisis Text Services:  250-800-3806   

(from your mobile) 6pm - 10pm - 7 days a week  

Crisis Chat Services: 6pm - 10pm - 7 days a week 

We work in partnership with Island Health to provide 

public access to Mental Health and Substance Use 

services in the communities administered by Island 

Health.   

‘Mass Intentions’ 

Sept 18 TUESDAY 

 

Victoria Choose Life 

Society 

Sept 19 WEDNESDAY 

 

Bernadette Corbett 
Alex Fernandez 

Sept 20 THURSDAY 

 

Harry Fernandez+ 
Alex Fernandez 

Sept 21 FRIDAY 

 

in thanksgiving 
Angel Manguerra 

Sept 22 SATURDAY 

 

Holy Souls in Purgatory 

Ann VanNoordt 

 

Sept 25 TUESDAY 

 

 

Sept 26 WEDNESDAY 

 

 

Sept 27 THURSDAY 

 

Rodolfo Roa+ 
Rosemarie Empig  

Sept 28 FRIDAY 

 

 

Sept 29 SATURDAY 

 

for the deceased family 

members of 
Rosalie & Harvey Queen  

 

Oct. 2 TUESDAY 

 

Holy Souls in Purgatory 
Augustina Manguerra 

Oct. 3 WEDNESDAY 

 

Lucy Praud+ 
Cheryl Bews & Turi Stephens 

Oct. 4 THURSDAY 

 

Therese Wauthy 
Yves Wauthy 

Oct. 5 FRIDAY 

 

 

Sept 22 SATURDAY 

 

 Holy Souls in Purgatory 
Regina Brown 

 

Please remember the following persons who are ill in your 

prayers: Barbara Dunahee, Lorna Cue, Ann VanNoordt, 

Christine Stornebrink, Agnes Berard, Fr. John’s brother,                        

Jean Halliwell, Sid & Marain Wood 
                                   

Blessed John Henry Newman Society 
PASTOR: Very Reverend Carl Reid 

 

Mass Schedule 

Monday to Thursday and Saturday  

Mattins: (morning prayers) 8:45am 

Mass: 9:30am 

Sunday - 1
st
 Sunday of every month at 3pm 

                 other Sundays at 2pm 

Our Lady Queen of Peace parishioners welcome the 

Ordinariate Community, the Fellowship of Blessed John 

Henry Cardinal Newman, Liturgies of the Ordinariate are 

conducted in English. All Catholics can attend! Please 

note the Mass times above. For more about the 

Ordinariate community go to: 

www.blessedjohnhenrynewmanfellowship.ca 
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Life Chain 2018 
Though Life Chain is usually on the first Sunday of 

October, due to Thanksgiving, this year it will be held on 

Sun., Sept. 30 from 2 - 3 pm at the corner of Blanshard 

Street at Finlayson Street, this simple, peaceful witness 

provides an opportunity for young and old to remind their 

fellow community members of the inherent dignity of 

every human being, and our duty to defend the vulnerable. 

Please join us in this effort, and promote this event 

amongst friends and family members. 
 

Adult Faith Formation 
Pivotal Players is an inspirational DVD series by Bishop 

Robert Barron that explores the lives of 6 extraordinary 

Catholics (St. Thomas Aquinas, St. Francis, St. Catherine 

of Siena, Bl. John Henry Newman, G. K. Chesterton, and 

Michelangelo). These extraordinary people model for us a 

deeper friendship with Christ. Come explore the topic  

over 12 weeks, beginning  Tues., Sept. 18
th

 - 7pm in the 

Seghers Hall at St. Andrew’s Cathedral.   The Pivotal 

Player series requires a study guide (cost $30).  Please 

contact Bernadette O’Connor by 

email: det.oconnor@gmail.com or phone 250-896-4136 
 

The Catholic Health Association of BC 

Invites you to their 2018 AGM and Conference on the 

theme, The Gift of Palliative Care, to be held Thurs., 

Sept. 20
th

, 9 a.m. - 3:30 pm, at the Executive Plaza Hotel, 

405 North Road, Coquitlam.  Mass at 9 a.m. will be 

celebrated by Archbishop Miller, CSB.  Presentations by 

knowledgeable and experienced professionals will explore 

both how we can honour and compassionately assist those 

in palliative care to live with the highest quality of life for 

as long as possible, and how we can support caregivers.  

Deadline for registration is Sept. 12
th

; The fee of $150 

includes morning snacks and lunch. For more information, 

please visit our website, www.chabc.bc.ca, or call                    

604-524-3427 or email info@chabc.bc.ca  
 

St. Andrew's Regional High School 

St. Andrew's Regional High School has a number of 

events coming up this month. Our first one is a car wash 

fundraiser for our music department on Sat., Sept. 22
nd

  

from 10am to 2pm in the front of the school.  It is by 

donation but please come out and support our music 

department! We have a Meet the Teacher Night on 

Thurs., Sept. 20
th

  at 6:30pm in the gymnasium.  There 

is an introduction and then an opportunity to meet the 

various teachers in the school and what will be offered 

this year. St. Andrew's Regional High School is our only 

Catholic High School on the Island, please keep us in your 

prayers as we journey in our development with additions 

to our building.   Steven Boucher, Principal  

BA.Ph; B.Ed; B.Th; M.Ed; M.Th.  

St. Andrew's Regional Catholic High School 

880 McKenzie Avenue   Victoria, BC V8X 3G5 

Phone: 250-479-1414 Fax: 250-479-5356 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Patrick’s Church 

A Special Mass in honour of the dedicated work of 

those in Health Care. Bishop Gary Gordon will be 

celebrating the Mass at St. Patrick’s Church, 2060 

Haultain Street, Victoria on Sat., Sept. 22, at 5pm. 

A Reception will follow in the Parish Hall. 
 

St. Patrick’s Parish Fall Bazaar & Silent Auction 
Fri., Sept 28 & Sat., Sept 29 - 9:30 am - 2:00 pm Proceeds 

going to our charities and a new roof.  Many Treasures, Quality 

Silent Auction, Tombola - Grand Prize $300 - Bazaar 

Conveners: Pauline Scherr 250-592-9434, Lorna O`Neill 

250-477-6331, and Lorrie Van Somer 250-595-5981  
The worthy charities we support are: Birthright, African 

Eloquence Society, Anawin House, Bridges for Women, 

Compassionate Warehouse, Development and Peace, Missions - 

in Canada (Ucluelet) and abroad, Sandy Merriman House, 

Single Parent Resource Centre and St. Vincent de 

Paul(Rosalie’s Village), Bursaries to St. Andrew’s School and 

St. Patrick’s School, and assisting retired priests. 
 

St. Patrick’s Catholic Women’s League 
Good Used Clothing Sale - Fri., Sept 28  & Sat., Sept 29 - 9:30 

a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Donations of clean unstained ladies, men’s 

and children`s clothing, shoes, and household linens 

appreciated. 

100 Year Loss 
The “100 Years of Loss” curriculum from the Legacy of Hope 

Foundation (in partnership with the Aboriginal Healing 

Foundation) will be facilitated by Fr. Dean Henderson for non-

Indigenous People. Fr. Dean, primarily through relationships 

with Yukon Tlingit, Vancouver Island Ahousaht,  TS’ou-ke and 

Pacheedaht Peoples, is increasingly aware that non Aboriginal 

Canadians must learn the history of residential schools to better 

understand the need for our healing, and reconciliation with our 

brother and sister First Nation peoples.    

Fr. Dean will also consider the written reflections of the 

residential school experience of two Catholic religious orders; 

one of which was submitted for the Truth and Reconciliation 

Commission.  

This short course will be awareness building through lessons 

from history, experiential exercises and will have the goal of 

motivating desire for friendship through healing, justice and 

reconciliation.    

Registration will be required for non UVic/Camosun students 

and is limited.   

Please contact Fr. Dean directly at catholic@uvic.ca 

Sept. 26
th

: Wed. 7 - 9 p.m. Introduction to Canada’s 

Residential Schools through the lens of the Federal Apology 

October 3
rd

: Creating the Canadian Residential School  

                    System 

October 10
th

: Identity 

October 17
th

: Life at Residential School 

October 24
th

: Impacts: The Legacy of the Residential   

                      School System 

November 7
th

: Making Healing and Reconciliation  

                       Happen 
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Accounting Clerk 
The Diocese of Victoria and Island Catholic Schools is seeking 

a full-time accounting clerk. Candidates should have an 

accounting diploma or equivalent and have at least two years 

practical experience. Knowledge of the Catholic Church would 

be an asset. This position would suit an individual with prior 

experience in maintaining Accounts Receivable & Payable 

ledgers and account reconciliations. This position would suit a 

highly organized and efficient individual with administrative 

and accounting experience, strong interpersonal and 

communication skills, and advanced computer skills. The 

position offers an attractive salary and benefit package 

commensurate with the candidate’s qualifications and 

experience. Interested applicants are invited to submit a 

résumé and cover letter by September 28, 2018, to:  
Roman Catholic Diocese of Victoria   

Attention: Leah MacKenzie, CFO   

4044 Nelthorpe Street   Victoria, BC V8X 2A1  

Email: chancery@rcdvictoria.org  

            https://www.rcdvictoria.org/employment 

Parents and Tots 
St. Patrick's Parish invites moms or dads at home with children 

under 5 to join our Parents and Tots group which meets weekly 

on Wed. mornings. There are volunteer grandmas to keep the 

children amused while the parents gather to socialize. The group 

will begin on Wed. Oct. 3 at 9:30am. It finishes at 11:00am. 

Please contact Pauline at 250-592-9434, email: 

pischerr@shaw.ca or Nancy Stuart at 250-477-6952, email: 

nancy-stuart@shaw.ca to register. 
 

Pastoral Care Outreach Training 
Hosted by St. Peter’s Parish (Nanaimo) 

Session 1: The Healing Ministry of Christ. Sat. Oct. 20 

Session 2: Listening & Communication & Mental Health     

                  Sat. Jan. 19.  

Session 3: The Grieving Process & Ministering to       

                  Families. Sat. Feb.23.  

Session 4: Who am I as a Pastoral Visitor?  

All times are 9am to 3pm. Bring a bag lunch. To register, 

call (250) 753-3570 or email: stpetersnanaimo@shaw.ca 
 

Diocesan Youth Retreat 

Most of us find ourselves desiring and asking questions 

about love, happiness, and purpose. But, in a culture that 

gives us conflicting answers, we may find ourselves lost. 

It is the Gospel message, which personally guides our 

search for truth. All youth grades 8 - 12 are invited to 

join the search on this retreat! Oct 26 - 28 @ Christ the 

King Courtenay, email Roger: rogercollin@shaw.ca 
 

Catholic Prayer Breakfast 

The charismatic prayer group is holding a prayer breakfast at     

St Joseph the Worker Church on Sat., Oct. 27
th

. The speaker 

is Father Karam Alraban. Father is a refugee from Iraq and 

currently ministers at Holy Cross. He has a powerful personal 

testimony. Price: $12 for adults/$10 for students. Call 250-477-

4700 (the Dunstans) for a reservation. All are welcome. 
 

Vancouver Island Catholic Women’s Retreat 

Vancouver Island’s first ever -- Nov 16 – 19 Sponsored by the 

Port Alberni CWL, the retreat will be held at Camp Imadene 

(located near Lake Cowichan on beautiful Mesachie Lake). This 

experience offers something for everyone. Powerful 

presentations, prayer time, Sacraments, fellowship, music, rest, 

and the peacefulness of Vancouver Island.  

 

 

Fr. Harrison will be the retreat chaplain. For more information: 

https://belovedretreat.regfox.com/vancouver-island-

catholicwomens-retreat 
 

Retrouvaille Vancouver 
Marriage Recovery Fall Program Retrouvaille is an affordable 

program that provides couples with the tools to repair ALL 

kinds of marriage problems. Retrouvaille has helped thousands 

of couples avoid separation and regain a joyful marriage. For 

confidential information or to register for the next program, 

commencing the weekend of Nov. 30 – Dec. 2, plus sessions on 

six Sundays following the weekend, contact us at 604-530-6710 

and leave your name and a number where we can reach you, or 

e-mail us at vancouverbc@retrouvaille.org. You are also invited 

to visit our website http://www.retrouvaillevancouver.com to 

learn more about our program. 
 

Office Assistant Job Posting 
St. Andrew’s Cathedral is seeking a full-time, customer-service 

oriented Office Assistant to assist with the clerical duties of a 

busy parish office. We’re looking for someone with a friendly 

attitude and strong work ethic, with an eye for detail, who can 

comfortably prioritize duties and work diligently under 

pressure. A full job description is available on our website or by 

email request: saintandrewsoffice@gmail.com Only those 

candidates who most closely match our requirements will be 

contacted. Please send your resume and covering letter to Rita 

Fichtner, Office Manager, at the parish office. 
 

                                Musical Need 
We’re in need of musical missionaries in Sooke.  The parish is 

thriving but we need help with our worship.  Our Saturday Mass 

at 5 is currently dependent on a generous UVic student who 

comes frequently from Victoria but needs occasional relief. Our 

Sunday 9:30 am Mass will soon also require organ/piano 

accompaniment.  Fr Dean drives out from Swan Lake and it 

takes less than 40 minutes.  Anyone willing to join the team?   

Call Fr. Dean at 250-882-2151 
 

Married outside the Church? 

Did you know that Catholics are bound by the Form of 

Marriage?  This means that for a Catholic’s marriage to be valid 

it must take place before a priest (Bishop or Deacon) and two 

witnesses.  So, it is not the location that is of importance but 

those three people plus the couple.  One can receive a 

Dispensation from Form if there is a serious reason to be 

married before someone else (eg. family friend of the other 

party perhaps who is a minister in another church) but even in 

this case there is a need to prepare for the wedding with a priest 

who will request the dispensation for you.   

If you are in a situation where your marriage is not presently 

recognized by the Church either because you were not aware of 

this church law or because of a previous marriage that you think 

prevents you from a church wedding, perhaps have a chat with 

your parish priest or deacon or connect with Louis Melendez at 

the Diocesan Marriage Office at 250-479-1331 or 

lmelendez@rcdvictoria.org.     Let’s see what possibilities exist. 
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ADVERTISE:  Your ad can be in the bulletin. Call 

the parish office at 250-388-5571 for more 

information or email: office@qop.ca  

We appreciate the support of these sponsors.  

Please support them. 
 

              

                 McCall Bros.                 
                {Funeral Directors}   
 Victoria’s Only Locally Owned Memorial Chapel      

 Offering Funeral Pre-Planning 

                  www.mccallbros.com   

 1400 Vancouver St.     Phone: (250) 385-4465 

 Victoria, B.C.               Fax:    (250) 385-6792      

          

                HATLEY  
               MEMORIAL GARDENS & CREMATORIUM                  
                                Planning Today For Tomorrow 

 

                 Suzanne Butterfield (Divisional Manager) 

  

Ph:(250) 478-1754                                 Fax: (250) 478-7639 

                        sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.ca 

 

               2050 Sooke Road, Victoria, B.C. V9B 1W3 

 

            “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

                 SANDS 
      FUNERAL CHAPELS 

             CREMATION AND RECEPTION CENTRE  

     FREE CONSULATIONS – PAYMENT PLAN 

           COMPLETE RANGE OF SERVICES   

                Chris A. Benesch (Manager) 

 

1803 Quadra Street                            317 Goldstream Ave. 

 (250) 388-5155                                     (250) 478-3821 

 

             “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

 

 

                     
 

 

Did you know …? 
That the Cathedral has a Columbarium and that a location 

near the church for the deceased has been a powerful 

symbol of our faith since the early church. It is a statement 

of our ultimate goal to live this life in Christ so that one 

day, through death, we can share in eternal life with God.   

For information on purchasing a niche in the Cathedral 

Columbarium call 250-388-5571 and leave a message for 

Chris Ryzuk to contact you or email:  

niche@standrewscathedral.com    
 

 
 

 

Please Support the Soup Kitchen at 

St. Andrew’s Cathedral 
It costs only $2.25 for The Soup Kitchen in the basement of St. 

Andrew’s Cathedral to provide a nutritious meal to one of our 

guests. This season help us serve soup to the hungry with a 

financial donation, $25 feeds 10 diners; $225 a 100 of our 

guests.  You’ll lighten someone’s day and give them a chance to 

turn things around, the Soup Kitchen, 740 View Street, Victoria, 

BC V8W 1J8.  Thank you for your generosity and support to 

help those in need in our city. 
 

Urgent Need for SSVP Food Bank Volunteers 
Looking to help those in need?  Then volunteer at the 

SSVP Food Bank at 828 View Street.  Lots of positions are 

available at this fun and socially-engaging agency.                  3 

hours weekly - serving clients, bagging food hampers      and 

produce, or join the Green Circuit for a few hours a month 

picking up fruit and vegetable donations from grocery 

stores. Volunteers are urgently needed.  Parking or bus ticket 

reimburse available. Drop by or call  (250) 382-0712 and ask 

for Donna Ingram or email:  dingram@svdpvictoria.com     
 

Sacred Heart Parish 
You are invited to a presentation by Sr. Lisa Pires, PBVM, 

presently a member of a Christian Peacemaker Team working in 

Hebron in the West Bank of Palestine.  Sr. Lisa is here in 

Victoria visiting family and we are so pleased that she is able to 

share her work with us as a Christian Peacemaker Team 

member. She has been in Hebron since October 2017, and is 

returning to Hebron mid-September. The presentation is Thurs., 

Aug. 23
rd

     7:00 - 8:30 pm in Sacred Heart Parish Hall.   
 

Teachers Wanted 

Island Catholic Schools will be accepting applications for 

Teachers on Call for all schools. Application forms and 

details are posted at: 

http://cisdv.bc.ca/employmentopportunities.php 
 

Seeking Pianist /Leader of Song 
The Cathedral requires an accomplished musician/singer to 

provide music for the 5 pm Sunday Mass beginning in the New 

Year.  Will work closely with the Director of Music and Rector 

to choose appropriate hymns and acclamations for this Mass. 

Knowledge of Catholic liturgy and music is necessary. A 

monetary stipend will be offered.   Normally, the El Shaddia 

choir joins to sing the 3
rd

 and 4
th

 Sundays of the month while the 

other Sundays are done on one’s own but this can also change.  

Interested persons should submit a resume to the parish office 

(saintandrewsoffice@gmail.com).  

For more information please call Jackie Ray, our Coordinator of 

Music Ministry, at 250 384 9681.  
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